
 
 

Technology Planning Committee  
Minutes  

Thursday, March  10, 2011 
1:30 – 3:00 P.M. 

Administration Building Board Room  
 

Todd Finnell, Co-Chair - Administrative Representative 
MEMBERSHIP 

Jim Fisher, Co-Chair - Faculty Representative 
Taylor Ruhl - Administrative Representative  
Angie Gallo - CMCA Representative 
Edward Cecena - Classified Representative 
Martha Olea - 

 Chair of B.U.G.  
Josafat Trejo - ASG Representative 
 

Omar Ramos, Jeff Enz, Valerie Rodgers, Michael Heumann, Gaylla Finnell, Andres Martinez, Dawn Chun 

Visitors Present



            

Page 2 of 3 
 

�x The committee discussed the wireless security around campus and whether it would be secure or open 
access with restrictions using captive portals to track activity on the web. 

�x The group consensus was that the wireless access be secured. 
�x Michael Heumann recommended that the login should be linked to logging onto Webstar or the Student 

Portal. There was discussion among the group on what type of login to use. 
�x Edward Cecena commented that the 2600 Building had no wireless connectivity. 
�x Jeff Enz informed the group that all buildings would have wireless connectivity and the 2600 Building 

would be addressed. 
 

c. Managed Print and Copy Update –  Todd Finnell  
 

�x Todd Finnell updated the group on the network printers and indicated the next phase is to go back to 
each department and analyze the cost effectiveness and usability of each department.  

 
d. ATLAS Conference Debrief a nd Next Steps – Michael Heumann/Val Rodgers  

 
�x Michael Heumann updated the group on the progress of the ATLAS Grant and reported that 16 faculty 

members participated in the training program with emphasis on three key areas: technology, collaborative 
learning, and culturally-responsive teaching. These trainers were split into three groups, and each group 
would be conducting their research this semester.  

�x Valerie Rodgers informed the group that the Calexico campus wireless project is part of the ATLAS 
Project. 

 
e. Technology Planning Update –  Todd Finnell  

 
�x Todd 
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i. Banner Update & ODS Planning –  Jeff Cantwell  
 

�x Todd Finnell congratulated Jeff Cantwell for the successful upgrade migration to Banner 8, and informed 
the group that Jeff is working on upgrading CALB. 

�x Gave an update on the reporting platform Operational Data Store (ODS) and informed the group that 
Kern CCD, SunGard and other community colleges are migrating their reports into the Argos software 
infrastructure to develop a data store model. 

 
j. Website Development –  Omar Ramos  

 
�x Omar Ramos gave a PowerPoint presentation which will be presented to the Board of Trustees at their 

April Board Meeting. 
�x Omar gave some history of the IVC website implemented in 2007.  Before December 2007, IVC had a 

static website that was maintained by individuals across campus manually.  
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